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Appeal from a judgment of the Supreme Court, Monroe County (John
M. Owens, A.J.), entered December 21, 2020 in a divorce action.  The
judgment, among other things, distributed the parties’ marital assets,
ordered that defendant pay child support and maintenance, and directed
defendant to maintain a life insurance policy to secure his child
support and maintenance obligations. 

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously modified on the law by reducing the amount of life
insurance defendant is required to obtain to secure his child support
and maintenance obligations from $500,000 to $300,000 and by providing
that defendant may obtain a declining term life insurance policy, and
as modified the judgment is affirmed without costs in accordance with
the following memorandum:  Defendant appeals from a judgment of
divorce that, inter alia, ordered equal distribution of certain bank
and brokerage accounts, directed defendant to maintain a life
insurance policy with plaintiff as the sole beneficiary until his
child support and maintenance obligations are satisfied and awarded
$30,000 in counsel fees to plaintiff.  We reject defendant’s
contention that Supreme Court abused its discretion in equally
dividing the bank and brokerage accounts as of the date of the
commencement of this action and in declining to award defendant credit
for post-commencement payments (see generally Altomer v Altomer, 300
AD2d 927, 928 [3d Dept 2002]). 

We further reject defendant’s contention that the court abused
its discretion in awarding counsel fees to plaintiff.  “An award of an
attorney’s fee pursuant to Domestic Relations Law § 237 (a) is a
matter within the sound discretion of the trial court, and the issue
is controlled by the equities and circumstances of each particular
case” (Grant v Grant, 71 AD3d 634, 634-635 [2d Dept 2010] [internal
quotation marks omitted]; see Dechow v Dechow, 161 AD3d 1584, 1585
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[4th Dept 2018]).  Here, the court properly considered the
circumstances of this case, including the parties’ relative financial
circumstances and the merits of their positions during trial, and we
conclude that the award is reasonable.

We agree with defendant, however, that the amount of life
insurance that the court required defendant to maintain to secure his
child support and maintenance obligations is excessive, and we
therefore modify the judgment by reducing that amount from $500,000 to
$300,000 (see Marfone v Marfone, 118 AD3d 1488, 1489 [4th Dept 2014];
see also Siskind v Siskind, 89 AD3d 832, 834 [2d Dept 2011]).  In
light of the fact that defendant’s continuing child support obligation
will decline as each of the children of the marriage either becomes
emancipated or reaches the age of 21 (see Domestic Relations Law § 240
[1-b] [b] [2]; Marfone, 118 AD3d at 1489) and the fact that
defendant’s maintenance obligation will be satisfied in 2027 (see
Florio v Florio, 25 AD3d 947, 951 [3d Dept 2006]), we further modify
the judgment by providing that the amount of life insurance defendant
is required to obtain to secure his child support and maintenance
obligations may have a declining term that would permit defendant to
reduce the amount of life insurance by the amount of child support and
maintenance actually paid, provided that at all times the amount of
life insurance is not less than the amount of child support and
maintenance remaining unpaid (see Marfone, 118 AD3d at 1489; Florio,
25 AD3d at 951).
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